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MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 7:00 PM 

MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:   Randy Magoon – Chair; Melissa Drury – Vice Chair, Karyn Stogner –  

     Coordinator; Chantal Guerrette 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  N/A 

COORDINATOR'S REPORT/PARK UPDATES 

 

1. Field Usage:   

NFI.  Next scheduled field usage meeting will be held in March, 2018.  

2. CIP 2017 

Presented to Finance Committee on 11/8.  Presented to Board of Selectmen on 11/13.  Was unable to 

attend either meeting. 

 

3. Skate Park: 

NFI 

4. Bolton Playground 

The broken tire swing was removed.  Took down the entire assembly.  Did not discard in the event 

anyone wanted to look at it.  Will need to see about purchasing a new assembly. 

5. Community Service Opportunities:   

NFI 

6. Community Events:  

Nothing scheduled at this time.   

 

Trunk or Treat at Nana’s held on 10/31/17 was well-attended.  Mike Guerrette attended for PARC.  Ran 

out of candy – just over 100 large pieces plus a bag of over 100 small candies and 50 glow bracelets.  

Will need to look into more candy for 2018 if we participate again. 
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7. Chase Park:   

Park is now closed for the season.  The septic tank was emptied by Towne’s at $315 for the 1500 gallon 

tank.  Bathrooms have been winterized.  Will need to inquire about sand for the beach.  Do in the spring 

before opening.   

New swim lines: 

Can order pre-assembled lines or separate rope and floats to put together ourselves.  After researching 

prices, the most inexpensive of each option:  two lengths of preassembled 600 ft. lines with 5x9 floats 

total: $2,762.50 (poolweb.com) or to-be-assembled (2) 600 ft. rope spools and 240 floats total: 

$2,216.64 (wmsaquatics.com).  After discussion will go with to-be-assembled option and perhaps make 

it into a community service project for JSRHS students. 

There was a budget freeze imposed at the end of October.  In speaking with the Town Administrator, it 

was determined that we may be able to move forward with the purchase of the new lines in mid-

December.  Karyn will be in touch with the Town Administrator on moving forward with the purchase 

as mid-December draws closer. 

8. Seniors:   

Possible dinner with Nana’s to cater.  Considered doing in December, but will hold off until perhaps 

February just before town meeting or voting.  Nana’s suggested quiche, salad and dessert at 

$9.50/person plus tax.  Would anticipate maybe 40 attendees totaling approximately $414.20. 

9. Miscellaneous:   

- Consider fencing or some other sort of barrier around Ineson field.   

Tennis Court 

NFI 

Senior Citizen Initiatives 

1. **See #8 in Coordinator Report**  
 

Recreational Activities/ Community Events 
 
1. **See #6 in Coordinator Report** 

 

Bolton Playground 
 
1. **See #4 in Coordinator Report** 
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Facility use forms 

NFI 

CIP/Budget 

 
1. Karyn attended BOS meeting on 10/30/17 re: budget.  Beth Rouse presented.  Karyn offered 

 explanations before the BOS as to the request in increases in lines. 

 

Chase Park 

 
1. **See #7 in Coordinator’s Report** 

    

Volunteers 

 
1. NFI 

 

  

Miscellaneous 
 

1. **See #9 in Coordinator’s report** 

 

 

Next Meeting:  12/12/17 at 7:00 PM 

MEETING ADJOURNED @ 8:00 PM            -Minutes Recorded by Karyn Stogner 

Pending Action Items for future meetings: 


